The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, June 5, 2013 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Lundin, Member Smith and Principal Assessor Donahue.
The Board reviewed the mail folder.

The Assessors signed the payroll for week ending 6/8/13.
The Board reviewed and signed the warrant in the amount of $159.56.

The Board of Assessors signed the monthly list of Real Estate/Personal Property abatements for May 2013.

The Board reviewed and signed (2) real estate abatement certificates for 35 United Drive for the fiscal years of 2012 & 2013.
Principal Assessor Donahue updated the Board members on the status of the building permits.
The Board of Assessors met with the property owner of 337 West Center St. regarding his FY 12 ATB case.  Mr. Luis Morris spoke on behalf of the property owner.  Mr. Morris is going to send the supporting documentation to the Principal Assessor in the morning.
The Assessors approved the summer vacation requests.

The Board of Assessors discussed the Department Head position as requested by the Selectmen.  The decision was deferred until the next meeting. 
The minutes of 5/1/13 and 5/22/13 were accepted and filed.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

________________________

Robert W. Lundin,

Clerk

